### RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

### 301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297

(610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

## Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; William M. White, Township Manager; Robert Tate, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Ricky Foster, Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Lt. Shawn Dietrich; Lt. Joseph Pinto; Sgt. Mark Stiansen, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Highway Patrol Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Damon Drummond, Senior Transportation Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio, Executive Assistant

FR: Christopher B. Flanagan

# RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 15, 2021 AT 10:00 AM.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

1. Discussion of allowing parking on one side only in the area of 48-62 Wentworth Lane for public safety concerns.

Deputy Fire Chief William Gallagher stated his concerns of safety regarding this item. Public Works Director, Ricky Foster, also stated his concerns of lack of space for the trash trucks to get through at this location.

2. Commissioner Abel requests a discussion on the feasibility of removing one (1) parking space on West Wayne Avenue at Wicklow Court.

Commissioner Abel was present at this meeting, along with Homeowners Association President, Paul Grady. They both stated their concerns. Sgt. Sgt. Stiansen agreed with concerns. Staff Traffic Committee recommends the removal of one (1) parking space on West Wayne Avenue at Wicklow Court. If BOC approves, a new Ordinance will be drafted for the removal of the parking space.

- 3. Commissioner Borowski would like a discussion on the following items:
  - Watch Children signs on Portledge Drive
  - School Bus sign on Roberts Road at Portledge Drive
  - Discussion about truck speed on Strathmore Avenue
  - Discussion about regarding speed humps on Strathmore Avenue

Commissioner Borowski was present at this meeting. Public Works Director, Ricky Foster, will take care of the following:

Will place a "Watch Children" sign at the entrance of the road. Will place School Bus Stop sign on Roberts Road going in each direction of the road.

Staff Traffic Committee stated there are no issues regarding speed on Strathmore Avenue as the studies show back in 2019/2020. Public Works Director, Ricky Foster, will place "strickly enforced" signs under the speed limit signs to help with enforcement. Staff Traffic Committee also stated they will rotate the speed board at this location.

Staff Traffic Committee stated that Strathmore Avenue does not qualify for speed humps.

4. Ernie Girod requests a Handicap parking space on 109 Plant Avenue

This item was tabled as Mr. Girod did not have proper paperwork at this time.

5. Chris Daly requests a speed hump study be completed on Roberts Rd.

Mr. Daly was present for the meeting. He stated his concerns regarding the speeding on Roberts Road. Sgt. Stiansen agreed with his concerns. He directed Mr. Daly to begin the process of a Petition for speed humps and explained the process. If the Petition is completed within the required 30 days then a speed study would be performed.

Staff Traffic Committee requested Public Works Director, Ricky Foster, to install a 25 mph sign on Castlefinn and Bryn Mawr Avenue.

### **OLD BUSINESS**

Street light requests - 300 Block of Iven Avenue and 100 Block of Eaton Drive Gallagher Road - Request to not repaint double yellow lines.

Highway Patrol Officer Ken Piree will set up a meeting with owner regarding the placement of the street lights on both Iven Avenue and Eaton Drive; If neighbors agree to the street light location and a Petition is granted, then it will be revisited at the next Staff Traffic Committee Meeting.

Staff Traffic Committee states that Gallagher Road will remain as is with no painting of double lines.

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues and updates



# RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT 301 Iven Ave., Wayne, PA 19087

# September 2021 Staff Traffic Status Report

King of Prussia Rd & Eagle Rd intersection improvements		County Line Corridor Study (from Lancaster Avenue to Conestoga Road)	Project Name
Radnor Township, in partnership with Cabrini and Eastern Universities, received a DCED MTF grant to construct intersection improvements including turning lanes, storm sewer, and signal improvements. The project is in the design phase. Rd	Pennoni Engineering Associates was awarded the design contractor for traffic signal.	Radnor Township along with Lower Merion funded the County Line Corridor Study (posted on the Township's website). Both Townships agreed that the first project to be constructed from the study would be a traffic signal at County Line Road and Montrose Avenue.	Project Information
The project is to bid in Q4 of 2021.		The signal design has been designed and submitted to Penn DOT. It is anticipated the project will be bid in Q4 of2021.	Status Update